
BURLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

The monthly meeting of Burley Parish Council was held on Wednesday  9th July 2025.  

Draft minutes are available on the council website: www.burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk and on 
notice boards. 

Cllrs Daubeney, Egerton, Hedge, Vincent & Radley were present, together with 1 member of 
the public, a representative from Wessex Internet & the Clerk 

Planning Cllrs noted  the decisions made by our Local Planning Authority (The New Forest 
National Park Authority) and  considered all the latest relevant planning applications. 

Decisions communicated by NFNPA since the previous meeting: 

NFNPA Application No.  

Address 

Proposal NFNPA Decision 

(BPC Recommendation) 

25/00323FULL 

Previously known as Pony, 
Land and Buildings, 
Ringwood Road, Burley, 
BH24 4BU 

Change of use of land to a mixed use, 
comprising existing equestrian use, 
proposed residential caravan site for 
the siting of static caravans 
comprising two family plots 
comprising, 2 static caravans, 2 
touring caravans, parking, bin stores, 
cycle stores, boundary fencing, e-bike 
chargers and associated works and 
extension of existing hardstanding for 
use by Gypsy and Travellers (part 
retrospective) 

 

Refused 

 

(BPC - R4 Refusal) 

25/00485NMA 

28, Copse Road 

Single-storey rear extension with 
associated roof and fenestration 
alterations; 3no. rooflights; 
demolition of existing single-storey 
rear extension (Application for a Non-
Material Amendment to planning 
permission 24/01100FULL) 

Raise Objections 

 

Planning applications considered at the meeting: 

Application No. 
Address 

Proposal BPC Response 

24/01221FULL 

Durmast Cottages, Bisterne 
Close 

Two storey and single storey 
extensions; 1no. outbuilding; 
alterations to doors and windows 
(AMENDED PLANS) 

R5 – NPOs to decide 

25/00298FULL 

Land at Beacon Corner, 
Castle Hill Lane 

Erection of stables; repair existing 
barn; extension of hard standing; 
replacement entrance gate; 
demolition of existing stables 

R5 – NPOs to decide 

Wessex Internet Vicky Missen from Wessex Internet reported that the cause of the initial 
delay of the fibre broadband project in Burley was inclement weather holding up the 
schedule of their previous fibre broadband projects. Wessex Internet are now in talks with 
Natural England and Forestry England to gain permissions to cross the forest with their 
infrastructure. Delivery in Burley is expected in the early part of 2026. Wessex Internet will 
be available to chat to at the Burley Village Show on Saturday 2nd August from 12.30pm in 

http://www.burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk/


Manor Park. Your BPC Councillors will be at the village show; PCSO Tracey Cooper will also 
be with us. Come and have a chat, find out more about the work of BPC and what is 
involved in becoming a Parish Councillor. We look forward to seeing you there! 

The next full monthly meeting of BPC will be: on Wednesday 10th September 2025 at 
6.30pm in the Church Rooms, Church Lane. 


